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THURSDAY, THE 10TH JANUARY 1980

Present

The Governor

The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson

Sir Maurice Laing
Lord Robens

Sir Adrian Cadbury

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been

irculated, were approved.

With reference to a Minute of the previous
week, the Governor laid before the Committee an organogram
which set out the proposed new senior management structure
of the Bank and also a draft of the message which he intended
to send to the staff. The Governor spoke first about the
Direction. He mentioned prospective appointments and
reappointments, and (with reference to a Minute of the 13th

1979) recalled that the Committee had recently
view that there were good grounds for moving

away from the established practice whereby a Director,

once appointed, tended to remain on the Court until his

retirement from major outside interests. The Governor

e of the advantages of a measure of rotation in the

ership of the Court and said that he proposed to make

ar to Directors that there should be no presumption of an
automatic reappointment after serving for one or more terms.
In discussion Members supported the Governor's proposal and

suggested that two terms might well prove in the generality

of cases to be a long enough period for service on the Court
by a non-executive Director, though there would always be a
need to ensure that a suitable balance of experience and

adequate continuity was maintained.

and on
nature
having

should

The Governor

then commented on the new structure

the message to

the staff

of the proposed changes.

which described the aims

Some minor alterations

and

been suggested,

the Committee agreed that the proposals

be referred to the Court of Directors.
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THURSDAY, THE 6TH MARCH 1980

Present

Th

Governor
The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson
Lord Rok

Mr.de

Minutes of the last Meeting, having been

Circulated, were approved.

The following were submitted and referred to the

Court of Directors -

1. A Report of the Committ Control

of Expenditur

€t was note

cord their

ation.

®
=
s

l. A meeting of the National Economic Developme

P 4

Council which he had attended for the firs

h
time the previous day.
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MR.BLUNDEN

SIR ROBERT CLARK

OMMITTEE ON PERMANENT
_CONTROL OF EXP

THE DEPUTY GOVERNOR
LORD ROBENS

SIR JASPER HOLLOM
SIR ADRIAN CADBURY
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The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson
Lord Robens

ir Jasper Hollom
r de Rothschil

= W0

itted.

rly Report on Errors

sanctions

0

Governor ment ioned that the

nce had xd at a of the

A Report

in pensions

Mr Blunden

then

y Governor, were declared. Re
made to the Rules of the Pension Fund which provided that

pensions and allowances would normally be increased in

X
proportion to a rise in the Retail Price Index and that only
in extraordinary circumstances would a lesser se be

paid. It was recalled that any change of the Rules would be

u
subje to negotiation and, if the two sides failed

o
[Te}

re

ct
to arbitration.

Mr Clay explained that, in discussing the question of the
award to be made this year, th aff Committee had concluded
that, in spite of the high rat lation, it would be

difficult to contend that extraordinary circumstances existed

LY

N/
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the last M

and Mr Blunden attended.
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Sir Hector Laing explained that it was the unanimou

the Staff Committee that extraordinary

exist this year and that consequently

certain pension increases did not arise. He went on to refer

s
set up by the Prime Minister to examine the
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THURSDAY, 10 JULY 1980

puty Governor

llow were itted and
1 A Minute n an :é ntment re

3 A Report of

penditure.

With reference to a Minut

e of 5 Jur

t a new Silver Sh

Hollom spoke tc

n

rongly in favour of acquiring the
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for property

manage xointed

while the

should consider very
extensive alterations to
approved

undue press

who, in this

°n and provision
the engineering
services. The Committe tever

was CC

had led

whole are

With reference to a Minute of 15 May, and Mr Blunden being
present, the Deputy Governor advised the Committee of the

present situation regarding the pay negotiations and said

that, after the Prime Minister had seen a press report about

the Bank's offer of 17%, which had appeared

of an issue of the Financial Times as the ann

her decision to taper proposed salary increase
of Parliament and senior public servants, it was understood

t she had expressed the hope that the Bank would "do

a
same". The Deputy Governor explained how the Bank's ranks




ep would

be applied throughout the

seek to

bein¢
agreed

Gover

executive Members

ernor as the situation developed.
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THURSDAY, 22 JANL

Present

The Governor

The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson

Mr de Rothschild
Sir Adrian Cadbury

ting, having bee

covering

and referred to the Court of

in this field and about particular bodies r whic
was recommended, the Committee expressed themselve

with the proposals contained in the note.

The Governor spoke to the Committee on the following

(1) His recent 2ting in Edinburgh
the Scottish Clearing Banks and
Scottish Clearing Bankers; and
had given at the Institute of Bankers in

Biennial Dinner.

(2) With reference to a Minute of 27 November
situation regarding the Direction.
(3) The First 1981 Stockton Lecture which he

e
giving that evening on "Some reflections
of the Wilson Report".
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present levels for some years.
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THURSDAY, 26 FEBRUA

Present

The Deputy Governor
Lord Robens

Sir Jasper Hollom
Mr de Rothschild
Sir Adrian Cadbury

Minutes of th

o

last Meeting, having been circulated,

approved.

Report of the Audit Committ

jit Division programme, together with the

the work of that Conm ttee, were submitted

the Court of Director

advi

regarding

It was agreed to O the Court of Directors that

n

Mr J R DOW, whose term of a Director of the Bank

Bank with the rank

expires on 28 February,

of Adviser to the Governor

that he should continue to

and to be authorised to exer

Governor to approve travel arranage

remuneration be at the rate of £44,000

With reference to Minutes of

o
O
~
(]
<
O
[ =
I

th
the Deputy Governor advised the Committee that some progress
had been made on the question of the Bank's future income.
He said that it had been mentioned to the Chancellor of the
Exchequer that the Bank would like to have an assurance from
HM Government that they would be prepared to consider
legislation if there were to be any reluctance on the part of
the banking system to holding special non-interest bearing

~n
Y,

-~

J
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THURSDAY, 21 MAY 1981

Present

The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson

Mr de Rothschild
Sir David Steel

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated,

were approved.

A Report of the Staff Committee on the subject of an increase

in pensions and allowances was submitted. In the absence of
Mr Clay, Sir Hector Laing, also a member of the Staff Committee,
and Mr Blunden attended. At the outset, the interests of

Sir Jasper Hollom (in his absence) and Mr Blunden, and the

potential interest of the Deputy Governor, were declared.

At the Deputy Governor's invitation, Sir Hector Laing took
Members through the Report and its recommendations. Reference
was made to the Rules of the Pension Fund, which provided that
pensions and allowances would normally be increased in line
with a rise in the Retail Price Index and that only in
extraordinary circumstances would a lesser increase be paid,
which had to be at least as great as the across-the-board
element in any award granted to the staff. The Staff Commitee
had concluded that in the circumstances described they had no
option but to recommend an increase as from 1 July in line with

the Retail Price Index.

Some concern was expressed by Members over the discrepancy with
treatment of staff salaries, where compensation in terms of an
increase in the Retail Price Index was very unlikely to be
achieved; but it was pointed out that staff salaries were
subject to the current rules on cash limits, whereas pensions

were payable out of a Fund and were not subject to cash limits.

~a
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THURSDAY, 28 MAY 19381

Present

A Full Committee

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated,

were approved.

Arising out of the Minutes it was noted that the article
about the Norton Warburg case had in fact appeared in the
Daily Telegraph of the previous Saturday, but seemed to have
attracted little attention.

The Quarterly Report of the Audit Committee was submitted

and referred without discussion to the Court of Directors.

The Governor spoke to the Committee about proposals for a

Selective Severance Scheme that had been considered by the
Staff Committee. At the Governor's invitation,

Sir Hector Laing and (in Mr Blunden's absence) Mr Galpin,

the Chief of Corporate Services, attended the meeting for

this item.

The Governor began by pointing out that the forthcoming
Annual Report of the Bank would show that a large number of
the staff were receiving large salaries. Exactly how this
would be regarded in comparison with the salaries of other
organisations could not at this stage be estimated, but it
could cause disquiet in Whitehall and elsewhere. He felt
too that certain senior people in the Bank were perhaps

rather overpaid in relation to their actual output.

Moreover, at a time when much of the private sector was
suffering the discipline of smaller profits, it was not
unreasonable that the public sector, and thus also the

Bank, should be seen to be not immune to such pressures.

Bank of England Archive (G8/92)




The Governor was also of the opinion that, in general, an
organisation worked better when it had to try harder.

In addition to these factors, we had found that there was

an overall surplus of staff, which had emerged since the
ending of the Voluntary Severance Scheme last year. I§fs
there was to be any criticism, including any arising from
the publication of the Annual Report in July, he considered
it sensible to have an operation in progress that showed our
recognition of the pressures. For those reasons he had
brought forward these proposals now, perhaps a little
prematurely because there had not yet been time to study them
and their implications fully. The Governor went on to
summarise the proposals as they had been submitted to, and
received the broad approval of, the Staff Committee. It
was important that the matter should remain confidential
while further study was given to the Scheme, and he would
wish to carry forward the discussion as soon as possible,
probably next week. The Governor concluded by saying that
Mr Galpin had already set on foot an exercise in the Corporate
Services Department to identify tasks which were unnecessary
or inappropriate in the circumstances of a smaller Bank, and
this exercise could lead to a reduction in the Department's
output and thus to a further surplus of staff. In their
respective areas, too, the Executive Directors would be
giving a critical examination to functions and staff

requirements.

In the discussion that followed it was observed, inter alia,
that

(i) The present proposals related only to the full-time
Banking Staff; it might well be necessary later
to provide a Scheme for the part-time staff and

the Technical and Services Staff.

(ii) The need for the Scheme had arisen largely because,
in the wake of the Voluntary Severance Scheme,
there had been low staff wastage, low recruitment

and a low level of retirements.

(iii) There seemed to be a number of staff who felt

under-employed.
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(iv) The proposals implied strict control by management:
volunteers might be refused, and it was the
intention that Managers should approach individuals
and seek to persuade them that it was in their own

interests to leave.

(v) The terms had to conform to the requirements of
the Inland Revenue authorities, and cases thus
had to be classed under either redundancy,
restructuring or limited efficiency (the latter
not being the same as inadequate performance from

our point of view).

(vi) In contrast to earlier Schemes, this one would not
be designed to remove "statistical frustration";
it could and should lead to some jobs being done

in future at less senior levels.

(vii) A dilemma remained over whether compulsion would
be envisaged to deal with the (probably very few)
residual cases as a last resort when persuasion

had failed.

(viii) There were perhaps fewer prospects outside in
comparison with last year, when those leaving
under the Voluntary Severance Scheme had, almost
universally, found satisfactory jobs or other
acceptable activities; moreover, those whom
we particularly wished to go were those who might
well find it hardest to find other employment,
though there were doubtless cases of people who
were in the wrong track here and who could

reasonably be expected to do better outside.

The Committee agreed, nevertheless, with the general content
of the proposed Scheme, expressed the wish to consider a
detailed paper about it in due course, together with a draft
text of the related Notice to Staff, and were content that the

Governor should meanwhile raise the matter at Court.
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THURSDAY, 4 JUNE 1981

Present

The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson

Mr de Rothschild
Sir Adrian Cadbury
Sir David Steel

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated,

were approved.

The Deputy Governor spoke to the Committee about the Bank's
Accounts for the year ended 28 February 1981 and the level of
the payment to be made to HM Treasury in lieu of dividend.

At his invitation, Mr Blunden attended the meeting for this

item.

The Deputy Governor explained that he would reserve his

main comments on the Accounts and the Profit and Loss statement
for the meeting of Court. These were at this stage being

laid before Court only for consideration, and provisional
approval would not be sought for them until next week.

However, he would like to have the benefit of the Committee's
preliminary views on, in particular, the implications of the
net operating profit for 1980/81, £62.6 million, for the

prospective total payment to HM Treasury this year.

He recalled that an interim payment of £2.5 million had
already been made (following our original proposal to withhold
any interim payment), which was the same figure as last year.
On this occasion we had made no commitment about the final
payment, though the Treasury certainly expected the total sum
paid to be substantially larger than last year when there was
a final payment of €4 million, giving a total of £6.5 million.

For the purpose of illustration and comparison we were now
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using a figure of £10 million. The Deputy Governor pointed
out that earlier in the year we had been taking a gloomier
view of the likely outcome of our discussions about a

new procedure whereby the banks would hold interest-free
balances with us. However, we now no longer envisaged major
difficulties, and the system would probably begin to operate
in August, though there might still be transitional problems
for the finance houses. We now had a clearer idea, therefore,
of the size of these balances, which in a full year would
amount to some £330 million. We would expect this to
increase with inflation. Similarly, we now expected the
"clearing" balances to start at around £150-200 million but
this would probably decline gradually to about €50 million as
the clearers improved their techniques and economised their
resources. Thus an initial total of around £500 million,
not so far from the present figure, would run down to nearer
£400 million in time. This prospect gave us no real concern
as regards future profit levels. It could indeed produce
embarrassingly large profits, but that was a problem for the

future.

The Deputy Governor continued with an analysis of the
evolution since 1971, but distinguishing the periods before
and after the changes initiated by the 1976 Select Committee's
Report on the Nationalised Industries , of the relation of

the Bank's profits to its capital and free reserves and to

the Treasury's "take", whether in dividend alone or in combined
tax and dividend. These comparisons all pointed to €10
million as the appropriate figure for this year's payment to
the Treasury. If accepted, it would at least enable the

Bank to maintain its capital and free reserves at a roughly
constant level in real terms. But it had to be recognised
that this level had fallen substantially since 1971; it was
also recognised that arguments in respect of the Bank's need
for an adequate level of capital and free reserves carried
little weight with the Treasury, who gquestioned our
justification for a particular level - and even for having
capital and free reserves at all (certain other central

banks had none). In the circumstances, the Deputy Governor
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felt that he could not reasonably open with an offer of less
than £10 million, a solidly based figure; but we could
expect to be pressed for more in view of our large profits;
and we should therefore be ready to move to, say, £12.5

million as a fall-back position. That would be tolerable.

In the following discussion, the fear was expressed that
excessive payments to the Treasury might provoke criticism by
the banks of a system by which their deposits with the Bank
were in effect passed on to the Treasury. The "windfall"
tax on commercial banks' profits, from which the Bank of
England had been exempted, was also mentioned. It was
suggested that a tenable basis for negotiating with the
Treasury might consist of offering both a payment of £10
million because it would preserve the real value of the Bank's
capital and free reserves - and we would seek to get this
principle accepted for the future too - and an additional
once-for-all payment of €2.5 million, as being roughly
equivalent to the windfall tax. The Committee were content

for this approach to be floated with the Court.
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THURSDAY 25 JUNE 1981

Present

The Governor

Sir Jasper Hollom
Mr de Rothschild
Sir Adrian Cadbury
Sir Dbavid Steel

The Minutes of the last two Meetings, having been circulated,

were approved.

The Governor spoke to the Committee about a development
concerning the Glasgow Agency, and, at his invitation,
Mr Blunden attended the Meeting for this and the two

following items.

Mr Blunden explained to the Committee the problems that had

arisen at the Agency: the exchange control operations function

had disappeared; the note issue function could not keep
the staff fully occupied; there was no alternative work
available; the situation was exacerbated by the attitude of

the Scottish banks who were anxious to protect their profits
arising from their own note issue; it was difficult to let the
empty space without prejudicing security now that Clydesdale had
withdrawn. In addition we were under strong pressure from the
Treasury to make further savings in note issue costs. The
existence of a likely buyer for the Agency's premises gave an
opportunity for closing the note centre; and the decision could
be presented to the public in an entirely reasonable light.

The Scottish banks would be content for the note issue function
to revert to the Newcastle Branch. After a short discussion,
the Committee expressed themselves as content with the line

proposed.

At the Governor's invitation, Mr Blunden then spoke to the

Committee about -

A
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THURSDAY 2 JULY 1981
Present

The Governor

Sir Jasper Hollom
Mr de Rothschild
Sir Adrian Cadbury
Sir David Steel

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated, were

approved.

With reference to Minutes of the previous meeting and earlier,
the Governor informed the Committee of the Union's acceptance
on 26 June of the Bank's across-the-board offer of a 7%% salary
increase, as from 1 July, to the staff in the bargaining unit.
The treatment of those on Scales 1la, 11b and 12 had, therefore,

still to be determined.

At the Governor's invitation, Mr Blunden attended the Committee's
Meeting for this item and, after describing how the Union came
to agree to the 7%% increase, explained why he would recommend
the same increase for the senior scales. Last year the pay
award to senior staff in the Civil Service had been tapered,

and there had been a strong wish that the Bank should adopt a
similar approach: the senior scales had accordingly been
increased by the same absolute amount as the increase to be paid
to those at the top of the bargaining unit. This had, of
course, distorted the differentials established by the 1979
Reclassification. In the present year HM Government had
already imposed a 7% increase on senior Civil Service salaries,
and there was no case for the Bank to pay less; the logic of
the Government's action was that there was no impediment to the
Bank awarding an increase of 7%% to their own senior staff. A
further erosion of the differentials (which had fallen from
about 30% 20 years ago to 15% in 1979 and to appreciably less

after last year's tapering) would thus be avoided.
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THURSDAY 9 JULY 1981
Present

The Governor

The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson

Mr de Rothschild
Sir Adrian Cadbury
Sir David Steel

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated, were

approved.

The Governor introduced the question of treatment of certain
staff found to be redundant, both at the Newcastle Branch
and, with reference to a Minute of the Meeting of 25 June, at

the Glasgow Agency.

At his invitation Mr Page and Mr Blunden attended the Committee's
Meeting for these connected items. Mr Blunden drew attention

to the declining volume of work for the Mutilated Notes Section
at the Newcastle Branch (where all the Bank's work of this kina
was undertaken) . The expensive nature of the operations on
which the staff concerned were employed had been noted by
successive visiting Directors. Applications from the public for
reimbursement in respect of mutilated notes had fallen from
160,000 in 1977/78 to about 90,000 in 1980/81 and were probably
running at no more than an annual 60,000 now. Most of the
reduction was in £1 notes, reflecting both their falling value -
it was not considered worthwhile to put in a claim - and the
greater readiness of the banks to go on handling soiled and
damaged notes. The upshot was that we now needed only 15 out

of the present 18 Supplementary Staff who were engaged full-time
on this work and none of the 26 Part-Time Staff. The surplus
staff could not be employed on other duties. The proposal was
therefore to make all the Part-Time Staff at the Branch redundant
and to offer voluntary redundancy terms (on the basis of the
Selective Severance Scheme) to the full-time Supplementary

Staff with a view to reducing their number from 18 to 15.
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A Report from the Committee to consider the Securities of
Certain Funds, recommending that the target range for the
Overseas Securities Sector of the Pension Fund's investments
should be widened from 10 - 15% to 10 - 20%, was submitted

and referred to the Court of Directors.

It was agreed to recommend to the Court of Directors that,
consequent upon the forthcoming retirement of M J S CUBBAGE,
MBE, General Manager, the following appointment be made with
effect from 30 July 1981:-

G L WHEATLEY (54) to Scale 12, as General Manager,
Scale 11lb, Printing Works, at a basic salary
Deputy General Manager of £38,532

Printing Works

The Governor spoke to the Committee about a proposal, which he
had agreed with the Prime Minister, that she should give a
luncheon at the Bank after the Royal Wedding on 29 July for
visiting Heads of State, Governors General and Heads of Government
(with their wives) and for the Cabinet (also with wives), who
would be attending the Wedding. It was considered that the
luncheon should be held in the Court Room and the First Floor
Luncheon and Committee Rooms. It would obviously be a
considerable operation, with perhaps around 160 guests, and
would involve many of the staff on the day. However, he hoped
that the Committee would agree that it was right for the Bank

to accept such a commitment. The Committee concurred.
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THURSDAY 16 JULY 1981
Bise s enit

A Full Committee

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated, were

approved.

At the Governor's invitation Mr Page attended the meeting to
inform the Committee, with reference to a Minute of the
previous meeting, about his further negotiations for the
sale of the Glasgow Agency's building to the Royal Bank of
Scotland.

He prefaced his remarks by remedying an omission in the
account given to the Committee and the Court last week of
his previous discussions. He had additionally pointed out
to the Royal Bank of Scotland that in the event of failure
to sell the building the Bank would feel obliged to make
full use of it by issuing as many notes as possible through
aRER

Mr Page then described the course of his more recent
discussions, following the receipt by the Royal Bank of
Scotland of valuations of the building, on an existing use
basis at £3,475,000 and of £€2.3 million as an office block
only. The Royal Bank of Scotland would need to spend
considerable sums on the building to adapt it to their
particular requirements, including security arrangements for
the floors above ground level - in contrast to the Bank's
requirement for note issue only, which took place below
ground, the Royal Bank of Scotland would be doing a note
sorting operation as well, an above ground level activity.
The Managing Director was accordingly not prepared to put

a price of £4.5 million to his Board, but was prepared to
put £4.25 million. The Board, however, concluded that they

would only go so far above the valuation as £4 million for

e
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the building itself; but they would go half way to the
additional £0.25 million we were seeking, on the basis of a
price for fixtures and fittings, if left in the building to
an agreed value of £125,000. They would also, as already
indicated, offer employment on their terms to all the staff
at the Agency surplus to the Bank's future needs who wanted
g These sale conditions were approved by the Royal Bank
of Scotland Board, subject to the consent of the Court of
the Bank, and also of that of the local authority to the

proposed alterations.

After a short discussion from which it emerged that the Bank
had no alternative but to accept those terms, the Committee
agreed to recommend to the Court that the sale of the Glasgow
Agency's building to the Royal Bank of Scotland should be
effected accordingly.

The Deputy Governor then spoke to the Committee, at the
Governor's invitation, about the reasons for omitting from the
1981 Annual Report, the book proof of which was before the
Committee, the traditional short review of Domestic Monetary
and External Policy: given the Accounts of policy developments
that appeared regularly in the Quarterly Bulletin, it was
difficult, particularly with the lapse of time between
publication and the end of the year in question, to produce an
adequate review for the Report; and the review did not, it
seemed, receive much attention outside. However, there was
no intention to reduce the Bank's commitment to comment on
developments, and the idea of producing an annual commentary
of monetary and economic policy, which had been tried once in
the Bulletin, was considered worthwhile and would be pursued,
but in that publication. The Committee accepted this
explanation; it was pointed out that the chief aim of the
Annual Report should be to illuminate the Accounts themselves
and on that basis a general review of policy was hardly

appropriate.

It was agreed to recommend to the Court of Directors that

the Annual Report and Accounts of the Bank for the year
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THURSDAY 30 JULY 1981
Present

A Full Committee

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated, were

approved.

With reference to Minutes of 26 February and earlier, the
Governor spoke about the discussions that had been taking place
about new arrangements for monetary control. These were due
to take effect as from 20 August, and the final paper would be
issued on the 5th of that month, accompanied by an official
statement explaining the system's operation and referring to

the suspension of the present Minimum Lending Rate arrangements,
subject to the retention by the Bank of the option, in special
circumstances, to announce in advance what its lending rate
would next be. The intention was that, in nearly all cases,
the market should deduce the Bank's intentions from its actions;
but on occasion it might not be desirable or practicable to
take the appropriate action in the market, and the Bank might
then wish to announce, ahead of action, what its next rate of

interest would be.

The suspension of the Minimum Lending Rate system would mean
that the formal approval of the Court to changes in the Rate
would no longer be sought. It was therefore necessary to
arrive at the Court's future part in regard to the Bank's
policy on short-term interest rates. The Governor recalled
the origins of the present situation: a Resolution of

November 1959, which followed the Parker Tribunal of 1957 about
an alleged Bank rate "leak", and connected proposals made by
the Radcliffe Committee. The Resolution delegated to the
Governor the power to decide Bank Rate, with the approval of
the Chancellor of the Exchequer, subject to formal ratification

oy the Court. Thereafter, Members did not need to be consulted

o
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as for Bank Rat

a monthly discussion

1d follow the

or immediate effect on the

In the following discussion it was agreed that the present

procedure was very much a formality and that a regular

cussion of interest rates would be valuable, particularly as

d likely to achieve the object of strengthening the

Governor's hand vis-a-vis H M Government.

The Governor then drew attention to a proposed Resolution, which
was designed to maintain the delegation by the Court to the

Governor of the authority to decide the rates of interest at
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THURSDAY 6 AUGUST 1981
Present

The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson

Sir Jasper Hollom
Sir Adrian Cadbury
Sir David Steel

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated, were

The Deputy Governor spoke to the Committee about two matters
concerning the Direction. Following the awards made with
effect from 1 July 1981 to the Staff and to Staff Pensioners it
had become appropriate to consider what increases should be
made this year to the pensions and ex gratia allowances for
former Governors and Executive Directors, and also to review
emuneration pay

e
who gave full time service to the Bank.

First, as regards pensions, after declaring his own prospective
interest and the actual interest of Sir Jasper Hollom, the
Deputy Governor recalled that in 1978 and 1979 Court pensions
had been increased by 7.4% and 11.4% respectively, reflecting
the relevant increases in the Retail Price Index. In 1980 an
award of 21% would have been justified on that basis, but the
Court had accepted the Committee's view that the increase

should be limited to 17% (the same as the increase in Staff

salaries). He added that in each of the last three years
increases in pensions for former members of the Staff had
corresponded to increases in the Retail Price Index. On the

basis of the increase in the Retail Price Index this year it
would now be justifiable to propose an increase of 11.3% in
Court pensions; and, following preliminary discussion with Sir
Adrian Cadbury and having obtained the Governor's agreement
that the Committee should consider the proposal, he now sought

the Committee's views.
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After a short discussion, in which it was emphasised that only
a small number of people was affected and that it was hard to
argue that they should be treated differently from Staff
Pensioners, it was agreed to recommend to the Court of
Directors that, with effect from 1 July 1981, the pensions and
ex gratia allowances in payment to former Governors and
Executive Directors should be increased by 11.3%; however, no

part of these increases should be commutable.

emuneration, after declaring

Q

Secondly, as regards Special R

his own actual interest, the Deputy Governor recalled that the
Court had last month accepted the Committee's recommendation
that the salaries of the Bank's Staff (including those above

-

the bargaining unit) should be increased by 7.5% per annum with

effect from 1 July 1981. In the previous year, however, while
Staff within the bargaining unit had received an increase of
17%, the award to Staff above the bargaining unit was a flat

sum of £4,383 per annum. The Governors and Executive
Directors also received a flat sum award, but of £3,500 per
annum.

As a result of further consultation with Sir Adrian Cadbury he

had formed the view that there was no reason this year to do

other than propose a 7.5% increase for the Governors and
Executive Directors. The Governor was, similarly, content that
this proposal too should be considered by the Committee. The

Deputy Governor pointed out that, if approved, and after the
addition of the statutory Fee, the increase would have little
effect on the table of Directors' and employees' emoluments

which appeared in the Bank's Annual Report and Accounts.

They had also to consider an award to Mr Dow, who had been
appointed an Adviser to the Governor on 1 March this year,
with a salary equal to the sum of the Special Remuneration and
the £500 Director's Fee that he had been receiving as an
Executive Director. As the Fee was fixed, a 7.5% rise in Mr

Dow's salary would lead to a larger increase than that received
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ial Remuneration and Fee was now

He accordingly proposed that the

or Mr Dow should be the same sum as the

in Special Remuneration for Mr Fforde.

In the following discussion it was pointed out that to propose

an increase smaller than that awarded to the senior Staff would

n so carefully established;

damage the structure that had be

t in

1]

that the still be quite mode

comparison elsewhere in the City; and

that some o ted towards the Bank's salarie
in general, contrasting them with its exhortations to restraint
in wage claims, was due to awkward timing: what was published
about the Bank reflected the previous wage round, or even

earlier ones. It was then agreed to recommend to the Court

of Directors that:

1 the Special Remuneration of Members of the Court rendering

R
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-
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exclusive service be increased by 7.5 Lo e ng
annual amounts (after rounding to the nearest pound below)

a
with effect from 1 July 1981 -

The Governor £73,637
The Deputy Governor £52,137
Mr Fforde £46,762
Mr Blunden £44,612
Mr Page £41,387
Mr Loehnis £41,387

the annual remuneration payable to Mr Dow, an Adviser to

N

the Governor, be revised as follows, also with effect from

1 July 1981 -
+ £3,262 to £47,262

The Deputy Governor also spoke to the Committee about the need,
which he had reluctantly accepted and which now appeared to be
accepted also by the Chancellor of the Exchequer, to seek legal
powers to control takeovers of commercial banks.
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opportune as the Catering Manager was likely to retire on a sick
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The Governor
The Deputy Governor
Lord Nelson of Stafford
Sir Jasper Hollom

Sir Adrian Cadbury

Sir David Steel

The Minutes of the last Meeting, having been circulated, were
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Governor

The Deputy Governor
Sir Jasper Hollom
Mr de Rothschild

Sir David Steel
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obtain around £500,000

and other tributions.

(as envisaged, from 1983), the Bank could expect to reduce, over

time, some of its existing specific contributions, eg to NIESR;

but some additionali would be

The Deputy Governor proposed that the Bank should contribute

£20,000 a year as from 1983. In return for this we would get a

at on the consortium and thus the opportun

, hot only

disbursement policy. Moreover
with the stance of the Bank's policy in this area, but, in more
practical terms, it might in time prove possible to economise our
own resources by drawing more on the forecasts, etc, of the
various beneficiary institutions. It had been ascertained that
the Treasury would welcome the Bank's participation. After

some discussion, in which it was noted, inter alia, that although

the Treasury too would have a seat in the consortium, no strings
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would be attached to 1its support and

indispensable

it

mittee approved the proposa

Having invited Sir Hector Laing, with the Committee's consent,
to attend their meeting for the item concerning the Lirection,
the Governor explained the circumstances of the first main item

in the Court's agenda that day, namely the resignation of

Mr J B Page on 28 February 1982 in order
from 1 April, a member of the b

Corporation Limited with a view

on 14 July 1982. A
Bank that afternoon.

fact that the terms of office of

Mr Drain and Mr Scholey also expired on 28

guestion of a successor for the remainder

which ran to March 1985. The Governor said that he was
recommending to the Prime Minister and the Chancellor that
Mr Page' Court should by Mr D A Walker,

responsibilites. In the case

by 2bruary 1982 have served three full

terms as Execut e Director responsible

policy, he was r he be succeeded by

Mr E A J At the same time he intenaed to

Mr Fforde's services for the Bank by appointing him an Adviser to
the Governor for a four-year period. He also intended that from

to include

Q

1 March next Mr Blunden's responsibilities be extende
the oversight of Banking Supervision which would continue to be
under Mr Cooke. Finally, the Governor was recommending that the

three non-Executive Directors whose terms also expired on

vle

February (Sir Adrian Cadbury, Mr Drain and Mr Sc ) be

reappoint for further terms.

In discussion the Committee concurred with the plans described by
the Governor and also with his suggestion that he should explain
them in similar terms to the full Court when Mr Page's resignation

was shortly laid before them.

The Governor also spoke to the Committee about his recent speech
in Bonn; about the successful progress being made with the

establishment of PRONED; and about Laker Airways.

Lecnban of talni
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